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Chris Freeman and Esia Rivera, members of the 2008 Bulldog Football Team, compare schedules at early check-in.  Football team members were among those students arriving early on campus.  The remainder of the TLU student body will check in this weekend.  
News

Welcome back!  Today at TLU resumes today with news, announcements and even miscellaneous items.  Send your items and photos to today@tlu.edu. To access the daily e-newsletter go to tlu.tlu.edu (no www.).  Set it as your homepage, so you won’t miss what’s happening on campus!
Move-in and freshman orientation begins on Saturday, and faculty, staff and returning students are invited to help new students move into their residence halls. Volunteers are invited to meet at the ASC at 7:30 a.m.  Click here for a complete orientation schedule and information.

Honorary degree – President Ann Svennungsen was awarded an honorary doctor of divinity degree from Trinity Lutheran Seminary on May 24 in Columbus, Ohio.  She presented a joint commencement address to the graduates of Trinity Lutheran Seminary and Bexley Hall, an accredited seminary of the Episcopal Church.
.

From the Provost

Planning calendar – The 2008-2009 Planning Calendar compiled by the office of the provost is now available on the intranet.  Please print the calendar and retain it for future reference.  The 2008-2009 committee lists also are posted on the intranet page in the Academic Business section.

Sabbatical applications due—Section 3.364.2 of the Faculty Manual provides information on the policy and procedures governing application for sabbatical leave. If you are eligible under the criteria outlined there and wish to apply for sabbatical leave during the academic year 2009-2010, please submit your application to the provost no later than Monday, Sept. 15.  Forms are available on the TLU intranet or from Janet Hill in Beck 220.   

  

Eligible for Promotion—Sections 2.20 through 2.33 of the Faculty Manual provide an overview of the criteria and procedures for promotion in faculty rank.  If you fulfill the criteria as outlined there, and wish to be considered for promotion this year by the rank and tenure committee, please notify the provost in writing no later than Monday, Sept. 15.  Department chair and deans may want to discuss promotion review and nomination with eligible faculty.

  

Thursday Faculty/Staff Lunches – A buffet will be served to faculty and staff every Thursday beginning Aug. 21 from noon to 1 p.m. in the Timmerman Room of Hein Dining Hall.  This is on a pay-as-you-go basis.  You may deposit funds in advance with the business office, and use your ID card as a debit card to pay for meals in Hein.  This method results in significant savings over paying in cash.

 

Hellos and Good-byes
Welcome to new full-time employees Paul Waterman, area coordinator, residence life; Taylor Carleton, director of alumni relations, development; Dr. Rebecca Oekerman, associate professor, education; Aida Del Moral, marketing and communications assistant, university relations; Shana Essma, director of the TLU/Mid Texas Symphony Community Music Academy; Steve Boehm, lecturer, sociology; Jason York, assistant golf coach; Dr. Bill Davis, associate professor, chemistry; Sara Sliter-Hays, instructor, English; Dr. Lee Powell, assistant professor, physics; and Rebecca Clark, lecturer, math and computer science.

Other new faculty and staff are Dr. Sam Hijazi, associate professor, math and computer science; Dr. Rocio Ocon-Garrido, assistant professor, modern languages; Dr. Scott Orr, assistant professor, political science; Rudy Fernandez, assistant men’s basketball coach; Tim Barr, director of the Center for Servant Leadership; Neal Ellis, assistant women’s soccer coach; Clint Chasteen, assistant women’s basketball coach; Brenci Patino, visiting instructor, modern languages; Dr. Bob Galloway, associate professor, business administration; Jimmy Flores, assistant men’s soccer coach; Brian Ware, assistant football coach; Dale Gaubatz, director of admissions; Mandy Owen, associate director of admissions; and Alecia McKee, admissions representative.
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Some of the new, full-time faculty members at the Fall Faculty Conference are, left to right, Dr. Rocio Ocon-Garrido, Dr. Scott Orr, Dr. Rebecca Oekerman, Dr. Sam Hijazi, Ms. Sara Sliter-Hays, Ms. Rebecca Clark, Dr. Bill Davis, Dr. Lee Powell, and Ms. Carolyn Turner.

Professional Activities

Dr. Nick Lockard, dean of the  College of Professional Studies; Dr. John Sieben, dean of the College of Arts and Sciences; and Jean Constable, director of institutional research, attended the Council of Independent Colleges (CIC/CLA) Consortium in Washington, D.C., Aug. 3-5. The meeting focused on developing comprehensive assessment strategies, comparing CLA data with other assessment sources, and gaining more experience with the CLA in the classroom initiative.

